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The Board tabled Ms. Peoples’ request for reinstatement of Pharmaceutical Technician
License at her request.

12.  Appearance Request for Possible Action:
Genda Zareei

This matter was continued to the March 2016 Board meeting.

13.  Application by Examination for Pharmacist License — Appearance:
Ronald H. Engberson

Ronald Engberson appeared and was sworn by President Basch prior to answering
questions or offering testimony.

Mr. Engberson explained that he is applying for a pharmacist license by examination. He
stated that he practiced as a pharmacist in Alaska for 4 years. He stated that he has a
disciplinary action against his license in Alaska for filling his own controlled substance
prescriptions. Mr. Engberson added that he has since surrendered his pharmacist license in
Alaska and has applied for a pharmacist license in Texas as well as Nevada.

The Board questioned Mr. Engberson regarding his disciplinary action and recovery.

The Board recommended Mr. Engberson contact Mr. Espadero to be evaluated by PRN-
PRN.

Mr. Engberson requested the Board table his Application by Examination for Pharmacist
License.

14.  Application for Controlled Substance License — Appearance for Possible Action:
Mohamed O. Saleh, MD

Mohamed Saleh appeared and was sworn by President Basch prior to answering questions
or offering testimony.

Mr. Pinson reminded the Board that Dr. Saleh had applied for a Nevada controlled substance
license in the past. His application was denied due to violations in Florida including an arrest
by the DEA for prescribing without a license.

The Board questioned Dr. Saleh regarding his arrest and the current status of his license with
the Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners.

Dr. Saleh answered questions the Board's satisfaction.
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The Board explained that Mr. Koszer could not be the pharmacy manager at both
pharmacies. Mr. Koszer stated that there is a staff pharmacist who is willing to be pharmacy
manager and they will update the Board Office when he accepts the manager position.

Mr. Peters, Mr. Koszer and Mr. Cavallaro answered questions to the Board’s satisfaction
regarding policies and procedures, marketing and staff training.

Board Action:

Motion: Kevin Desmond moved to approve Professional Rx Pharmacy’s Application for
Nevada Pharmacy License pending a positive inspection.

Second: Kirk Wentworth

Action: Passed unanimously

6. Application by Examination for Pharmacist License — Appearance for Possible Action:
Ronald H. Engberson

Ronald Engberson and Larry Espadero, Director of PRN-PRN, appeared and were sworn by
President Basch prior to answering questions or offering testimony.

Mr. Engberson explained that he requested to table his application when he appeared before
the Board in January 2016. At that time the Board recommended Mr. Engberson contact Mr.
Espadero to be evaluated by PRN-PRN. Mr. Engberson stated that he is continuing his
treatment and would like permission to take the NAPLEX.

Mr. Espadero stated that Mr. Engberson’s reports from his treatment in Alaska show clean
test results. Mr. Espadero recommended that, should Mr. Engberson be licensed in Nevada,
he continue being monitored by PRN-PRN.

Mr. Engberson answered questions to the Board’s satisfaction.

Board Action:

Motion: Kirk Wentworth moved to approve Ronald Engberson’s Application by
Examination for Pharmacist License. Pending Mr. Engberson’s successful
passing of the NAPLEX, he shall complete a five-year contract with PRN-PRN.
Mr. Engberson shall not be the managing pharmacist, shall work and train with
supervision for 6 weeks and shall disclose these details to his employer.

Second: Jason Penrod

Action: Passed unanimously

7. Application for Physicians Assistant Dispense — Appearance:
11



Pharmacx Board ‘

From: Ronald Engberson <e >
Sent: Wednesday, September 05, 2018 9:40 PM

To: Pharmacy Board

Subject: Re: Can I get on the agenda for the next meeting in Reno

Please put me on the docket for October.

Thanks, Ron

Sent from my iPhone

©n Aug 28, 2018, at 12:56 PM, Pharmacy Board <pharmacy@pharmacy.nv.gov> wrote:

oy,
T
Sebsi

Ple

P

N

4
va

Hi Ron,

We can schedule for the December 5-6, 2018 meeting in Reno. The meeting in October is in Las
Vegas. Once we finalize the agenda in November, we will contact you with the exact day and time.

If you wish to appear in October, please let me know by September 10. If | do not hear from you by
that date, | will automatically schedule you for December.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,

Candy M. Nally
Licensing Specialist
Nevada State Board of Pharmacy

This information is provided as a courtesy on behalf of the Nevada State Board of Pharmacy. This
information does not constitute legal advice and does not override the specific provisions of Nevada
law as applied to a particular set of facts.

From: Pharmacy Board

Sent: Monday, August 27, 2018 9:19 AM

To: Shirley Hunting « >

Subject: FW: Can | get on the agenda for the next meeting in Reno

From: Engberson, Ronald [mailto:
Sent: Friday, August 24, 2018 8:20 AM



To: Pharmacy Board <pharmacy@pharmacy.nv.gov>
Subject: Can | get on the agenda for the next meeting in Reno

Good morning,

I was wondering if I could get on the agenda for the next board meeting in Reno I would like to
petition the board to change one of the stipulations of my reinstatement.

Thanks,

Ron Engberson
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